
 

LOCATION 

Village of Bartlett & Wayne 

Township 

ISSUE 

Existing bridge over the West 

Branch of the DuPage River is 

approaching end of life 

SOLUTION 

Replace bridge, including 

widening and raising the deck 

to accommodate future needs 
 

BENEFIT 

Ensure the long term viability 

of the County Highway System 
 

COST ESTIMATE 

$8,500,000  (Eligible for State 
Funding) 

 

US Senate - Illinois

US Representative Districts 
 3 & 8 

IL Senate Districts 24 & 25 

IL Representative Districts 
 47 & 49 

County Board District 6 
 

 

This project replaces the existing 

Army Trail Road Bridge over the 

West Branch of the DuPage River, 

which has reached the end of its 

life. The new bridge, which is 

currently under design, will include  

a longer bridge span to allow for 

higher clearance over the river, as 

well as additional roadway width 

to improve the overall roadway 

alignment on Army Trail Road. 

The wider bridge deck will also 

accommodate future ADA 

compliant pedestrian facilities 

along the County Highway. 

 

 

 

 

Army Trail Road carries more than 

18,700 vehicles per day between 

IL Route 59 and County Farm 

Road. It serves as a key arterial 

for east-west traffic in the 

northwest portion of the county. 

 

The proposed improvements will 

ensure that the river crossing can 

meet the needs of the County for 

decades, including providing 

adequate future hydraulic capacity 

and serving motorists and 

pedestrians alike. 

 

Construction is anticipated to 

begin in 2025, pending permitting 

and final engineering. 

Army Trail Road Bridge Over the  
West Branch of the DuPage River 


